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Results of the Annual Turkey Shoot  

WOMEN'S Category: 1st: Velma Bouvier-
Rae, 2nd: Brittany Maurice, 3rd: Janey Yew.  
MEN'S Category: 1st: Martin Durocher, 
2nd: Phillip Lafleur, 3rd: Cheech Maurice.  
OPEN Category: 1st:Travis Laliberte, 2nd: 
Travis Rediron, 3rd: Jules Alcrow.  
YOUTH (12 & under): 1st: Leland, 2nd: 
Tied, Evan & Tony.  
YOUTH (13 to 17): 1st: Janson, 2nd: Chad, 
3rd: Aiden.  

All winner's received a Turkey, 
Ham and Pumpkin Pie. Thanks 
to everyone that participated 
and also thanks to, Wendy, 
Clint, Angus, Jolene, Norman, 
Nick for the generous help and 
also anyone else that 
contributed. 

Congratulations!! 

Community Birthday Calendars 
Canvassers will be out taking down orders 

for the 2016 Birthday Calendars. 
Deadline to get your order in is October 31 

Thank you from Beauval Parish 

Advance Poll - October 9 to 12, 2015 
12 noon to 8:00pm at the Community Hall 

 

Election Day - October 19  
7:30am to 7:30pm - Community Hall 

Call 1 866 410 5010 if you require any information 

Regular Council Meeting 
 

Monday, October 19, 2015 

@ 6:00pm 
 

Community Hall 

Congratulations  

to the newest parents  

“Amber Roy & Shay Laliberte”  
on the birth of their 9lbs 9oz baby boy  

 

“Noah Bently Shay” 
 

Also, Congratulations to the newest 
grandparents Jolene & Angus,  

Shirley Ann & Vince,  
great-grandparents  

Fred & Marina Morin 
and Rosaire Alcrow. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Kim Dennett - October 15th 
Julieann Alcrow - October 17th 

 

May your days be bright, happy and always filled 

with love and happiness!  
 

CIPI Board, Staff & The Bingo Crew 

Is your child up to date with their immunizations? 
Have they received their 2 month, 4 month, 6 month, 12 month, 18 month and 4 year old 

immunizations? 
 

Baby Clinic - October 26th 
 

*Protect your children from preventable diseases* 
 

Contact Lindsay @ 306 288 4806 to check immunization status or to book an appointment 

 

 

   CIPI Ne ws le tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 31 Issue Friday, October 9th, 2015 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, October 9th, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $100.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

49#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Community of Beauval Celebrates Grand Opening 
of Outdoor Entertainment Structure and 

Groundbreaking of New Office Complex and 
Gymnasium 

After more than two years of planning and back and forth 

conversations between funding agencies and business planners, 

the dream has become reality.  On Thursday September 24th at 

3:30pm the phone call we have been 

Ribbon Cutting & Ground 
Breaking Ceremony 2015 

Continued on pg. 4 
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St. Mary Magdalene  
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Readers:  

Ç Mervin R. 

ÇAnnette R. 

Deadline for Submissions:  

 October 7th @ 3:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 

 CIPI Newsletter – October 9th, 2015 

9 5 3 4 8 1 2 6 7 

4 6 1 9 2 7 3 5 8 

2 8 7 3 5 6 9 4 1 

5 7 2 6 3 4 8 1 9 

3 4 9 5 1 8 6 7 2 

6 1 8 2 7 9 4 3 5 

7 2 4 1 9 3 5 8 6 

8 9 6 7 4 5 1 2 3 

1 3 5 8 6 2 7 9 4 

S 

u 

d 

o 

k  

u 

A 

n 

s 

w  

e 

r  

CIPI TV Bingo 

Sunday, October 11th, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $200.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

50#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Weekly Bottle Drive 
If you have any bottles/cans that you would like to get rid of, Village 

Workers will be picking up bottles or cans every Thursday afternoon.  

Bottles/cans can be left beside your garbage bins if you would like to 

donate. The money collected from the cans/bottles will go towards a 

shell to cover our outdoor rink. All donations are appreciated, thanks in 

advance. 
 

If you would like more information, you can contact Melissa at the 

Recreation Office at (306) 288 2064 

No School for Valley View Students-Teachers 
October 12th - 16th  
Convention Week 

Businesses Closed for Thanksgiving Day  
CIPI, Village Office, B.R.R.H.A, Northern 

Daycare will be 

CLOSED  

October 12 - 16  
 

Will re-open 

October 19th  

@ 8:00am 
 

Happy  

Thanksgiving  

Sipisishk Communications Inc . 
is now accepting letters for Ticket Sales for the 

months of  November & December  
 

Deadline: Wednesday, October 21 
@ 3:00PM 

 

Sipisishk Communications Inc. 
Box 49 

Beauval, SK S0M 0G0  
Fax: 306-288-2033 

Email: julieann@cipiradio.com 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

 
Sunny 

 
 

High  18° 
Low  6° 

 
Mix of sun 

& cloud 
 

High  9° 
Low  3° 

 
Mix of sun 

& cloud 
 

High 9° 
Low 2° 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, October 13th, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $300.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
One Line or 4 Corners: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in 

51#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB15-0005 

Eight Week Self Esteem and Parenting Program 
Important Information for parents 

 

The objective of this program is to work with parents to help 
them learn more about themselves and how to be even more 
effective in their own parenting practices. 
 

The eight workshops include: 
* Spirituality/Self-Care/Nature 
* Self-Esteem 
* Communication 
* Conflict Resolution 
* Boundaries/Relationships 
* Parenting 
* Goal Setting 
* Addiction & Community Resources and Celebrations 

For more information, contact Marlene Hansen at 306 235 3000. 

Babysitting services may be available. Please call Jolene at the 

Village Office or at 306 288 7553 to leave your name. Snacks and 

drinks will also be provided. 

The first workshop  
will be held on 

Tuesday, Oct. 13th 
4:00 to 6:00 pm 

Valley View School 
Cultural Room 
(use back door) 

Reminder to all Cable Subscribers 
 

All cable bills have been posted and mailed out for 
October. All accounts are to be brought up to date no 

later than October 22nd @ 12 noon. 
 

For your account information  
call 306 288 2222 
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COFFIN 
COSTUME 
DRACULA 
FRIGHTENING  

FULL MOON 
GHOSTS 
GHOULS 

Halloween - Mystery Word Puzzle 

APPLES 
BATS 
BLACK CAT 
BROOMSTICK  

CANDLE 
CANDY 
CEMETERY 

GOBLINS  
GRAVEYARD 
JACK O LANTERN  
MASK 

MUMMY 
NIGHT  
PUMPKIN 

SCARECROW 
SCARY 
SCREAM 
SKELETON 

SKULL 
SPIDERS 
TOMBSTONE 

VAMPIRE 
WEREWOLF 
WITCHES  
ZOMBIE  

 
Mystery Phrase  
____________  

Reminder: 
 

Utility billings for October have now 

been posted to your accounts. Bills 

are no longer being mailed out. For 

balance information or to get your 

bill mailed to you, call the Village 

Office at 306 288 2110. 
 

Thank You 

Birthday Greetings to 
my dear, lovable, 
handsome son 

 

“Derek 
Maurice” 

 

May your day be filled 
with happiness. 

Enjoy!! 
 

Love, Mom 

Congratulations to  
 

“Jeremy & Heidi” 
 

On the birth of their  
9lbs 13oz baby boy 

 

Love you guys, take care!  
Love, Mom 
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$5,000  

CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, October 20th, 2015 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Digital 365 

Cable 5 /96.5FM 
 

1st Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $100.00 

Two Lines: $150.00 
Letter X: $200.00 

Large Frame: $250.00 
Blackout: $500.00 

 

2nd Series 
One Line/4 Corners: $100.00 

Two Lines: $150.00 
Letter X: $200.00 

Large Frame: $250.00 
Blackout: $500.00 

 

Bonanza Blue 3-up 
Roving Small Kite: $100.00 

Sputnik: $200.00  
Blackout: $1,000.00 

 

Bonanza Red 3-up 
Crazy 7: $100.00 

Roving Half House: $200.00  
Blackout: $1,000.00 

 

Cards are: 
$5.00 for Red 3-up 

$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for Blue 3-up 

 
 

License Number MB15-0005 

Baptism 
Saturday November 21st 

@ 12 Noon 

For information call Fr. Eugene @ 306 288 7556 

Recreation is having a “Coffee House” 
Wednesday, October 21st, 2015 

Doors Open @ 5:00pm 
Valley View School Gym 

 

Come greet and meet new community members 
 

Also with the coffee house, community schools is 
having a rummage/bake sale 

$5 per table, call the school to book a table 
 

Included with the evening is games, bracelet making, 
free books, hair cutting, Avon, etc. 

 

Donations and Volunteers welcome! 
 

Contact Ted Hood, Beauval Recreation and/or  
VVS for more information. 

Social Development Coordinator  
 

Hello, my name is Jolene McKay, I was hired as 

Beauval’s Social Development Coordinator. This 

program runs through the Village Office/Social 

Services. It was created to help in the community 

capacity building process, which means to utilize and 

build on the agencies we have within our community 

and surrounding areas. 
 

I just recently started full time in September. I am still 

in the learning process as there is so much to learn 

with this position, but please feel free to stop by my 

office located at the Sister Simard Centre or by 

contacting me @ 306-288-2110. 

Valley View School  
 

PLEASE make sure your child(ren)  

are lice and nit free.  
 

Greatly Appreciated!! 

Happy Anniversary Greetings to 

Leonard & Marie-Ange  
 

Have a fantastic anniversary  
with many more years to come!! 

 

Love, Family & Friends 
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Community Facility 
Fundraising Committee 

 

are now selling tickets. There are 3 
draws each for Turkey or Ham with all 

the trimmings.  

Just in time for Thanksgiving!  
Draw date: Friday, October 9th.  

Tickets are $1.00 each 
Tickets will be available at CIPI’  

Friday Bingo from 
5:00 to 7:30 pm. Send your extra 

Loonie.  
Draw will be made 
before the bingo.  

 

Thank You for your 
support! 

waiting for finally came in.  On top of funds that 

were contributed by the Northern Village of 

Beauval and PLEDCO, Clarence Campeau 

Development Fund (CCDF) finally put the final 

piece of the puzzle in place by confirming the 

approval of our $100,000 community grant and 

additionally a mortgage that would complete the 

remainder of funds required for this project.  This 

$2.1m dollar project is now underway and we 

were able to celebrate the groundbreaking on Oct 

5th with some community members and media 

personnel on hand.  We would like to thank 

everyone who played a part in the planning 

process and the patience of the community while 

Mayor & Council deliberated at meetings and 

participated in conference calls to negotiate the 

agreement.  We anticipate the completion of this 

hall to be done by June 2016 for a Grand Opening 

in July 2016. 

Beauval Fire Brigade 
 

At this time, on behalf of Mayor & Council we 

would like to extend our deep appreciation to 

our local Fire Brigade for working diligently 

on keeping their skills top notch and protecting 

our community from fires.  With the dry 

summer season we have had, the quick 

response on containment of the in-community 

fires was appreciated to help avert additional 

damage to other structures in the community 

and the potential spread to near-by trees.  

Many times in my travels I have heard the 

name of our fire department mentioned with 

great praise and under the leadership of Fire 

Chief Jerry Morin, it is well deserve praise.  

They continually improve their skills in all 

areas of Fire & Rescue and remain examples to 

their peers in neighboring communities. Their 

exemplary response to motor vehicle accidents 

by emergency medical staff is also noted and 

appreciated.  We would also like to take this 

time to thank and give well-wishes to those 

firefighters who have moved away from the 

community:  Keith Roy, Karmen Gauthier, 

Shane Opekokew, Naomi Corrigal, Joey 

Lafleur. 
 

A big thank you to the current Fire 
Brigade crew including new 
members: 
 

Fire Chief Jerry Morin, Deputy Chief Dennis 

Daigneault, Communications – Shirley Bell-

Morin, Captain Philip Alcrow, Julian Alcrow, 

Andrew Aubichon, Thomas Alcrow, Blaine 

Apesis, Sarah Aubichon, Jason Bottrell, 

Jayden Campbell, Ashton Corrigal, Ryan 

Day, Duane Elzinga, Cayde Gauthier, Jason 

Lafleur, Travis Laliberte, Clinton Morin, Dale 

Morin, Derek Roy. 
 

-Nick Daigneault,  

Council Communications 
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Update from Community Facilities  
Fundraising Committee 

Here are the results of the CFFC quad/
truck rally that was held on 
September 26th, 2015. 
 

We didn’t have any ghost 

hands collected except for 14 

that were collected by Sherry 

Burnouf. Thank you Sherry. 

There was a minimum of 30 

required to qualify for the 

prizes. Also due to lack of 

entries we had to lower our prizes 

significantly.  
 

Results were as follows:  

High Hand – Nicole McCallum 

(317 pts) - $200.00 

Low Hand – Rachel Corrigal 

(62pts) - $200.00 
 

Riders Only High Hand – Vince 

Laliberte (311pts) - $100.00 

Riders Only Low Hand – Rachel 

Corrigal (62pts) - $100.00 
 

It was a beautiful day for a ride on our 

trails, the weather cooperated. Thank you 

to all who came out to support the 

Community Facilities Quad/Truck Rally. 

Thank you to Dave Roy for allowing us to 

use your yard at Durocher Lake. Also 

thank you to everyone who helped in any 

way. 
 

Also just a reminder that we have tickets 

at the various businesses around town for a 

Thanksgiving Draw. There will be 3 draws 

made for turkeys with all the trimmings 

and 3 draws for a ham with all the 

trimmings. Draw will be 

made on Friday, October 

9th during the CIPI radio 

and TV bingo. Tickets are 

$1.00 each. You may just 

win your turkey dinner for 

only $1.00!!! 
 

We will be starting 

another home bingo 

shortly. We had two winners. Nick 

Daigneault was the large frame winner for 

$50.00 and James (Jazz) Corrigal 

picked up $200.00 for the 

blackout.  
 

You may have also noticed our 

50/50 toonie boxes around town 

at local businesses. Drop a toonie 

in the envelopes provided and 

write your name on the back and 

put it in the box. Draws will be 

made on the 20th of each month, with our 

first draw being made on October 20th.  

Get your name in now,  and you can enter 

more than once. 
 

We are also looking for 2 dedicated 

individuals who are willing to voluntarily 

join our committee to assist us with our 

fundraising initiatives. If you are 

interested, please call Wendy at 306-288-

7881 or Velma at 306-288-7187. 
 

Yours in community spirit, 

Wendy Eldridge, CFFC Chairperson 


